BOARD OF SELECTMEN

MINUTES

      Tuesday, May 11, 2010
      Swampscott, MA 01907
A meeting of the Board of Selectmen was held at the Swampscott Town Hall, 22 Monument Avenue, Swampscott, Mass.  Chairman, Jill A. Sullivan opened the meeting at 7:30P.M.       
Attendance: Chairman, Jill G. Sullivan, Vice Chairman,  Robert E. Mazow , Selectmen Richard Malagrifa, Matthew W. Strauss, David S. Van Dam  and Town Administrator, Andrew W. Maylor.
Open Discussion:
Andrew Maylor, Town Administrator spoke on the Assessment Center RFP’S and made a recommendation to the Board to retain the services of MMA Consultants. (See votes of the Board).
Members of the Renewable Energy Committee updated the Board on the Fuel Efficient Vehicle Policy.
Members of the Renewable Energy Committee updated the Board on Green Communities Act Status update.
Open Discussion:

Swampscott Club Commodore, William Sharpe spoke on behalf of the Swampscott Yacht Club and their proposal for an addition of a four foot extension to the south side of the Fish House to construct a porch. 
The following spoke in opposition to the above request:

· William Gay

· Mary Ellen Fletcher

· Bill Hennessey

· Susan Raiche

· Clara Grimes
· Robert Grimes 
The Board was presented with a petition of 500 signatures that oppose the above request.  

The following spoke in favor of the above request.

· Leslie Gould of the Lynn Area of Chamber

· Ulf Westhoven

· Ken Grant

· Jackson Schultz

· Bart Lowden

· Anna Boras

· Jake Sanborn

· Robert Begin

· Steve Eckman 

After a discussion the Board voted the following:
The Board voted 4-1 in favor on a motion by Selectman Mazow on a request by the Swampscott Yacht Club for an addition of a four foot extension to the south side extension of the Fish House to construct a porch with the following conditions: no smoking which includes the inside of the building and on the deck,  approval  by the local Building Inspector ,approval of the Conservation Commission, modifications made to the their current entertainment license , liquor license and  lease,  modification and notice of length of construction from beginning to end seconded by Selectman Strauss.    Selectman Malagrifa opposed the motion. 
Public Hearing: 
The Board voted unanimously  on a motion by Selectman Mazow to open public hearing on a request from National Grid to install an electric manhole and duct line system on Puritan Road, Swampscott, Mass seconded by Selectman Strauss. 
Mr. John Jankowski of National Grid’s spoke on the above request and informed the Board that National Grid would be responsible for the repaving from curb to curb on the area on Puritan Road where the electric manhole and duct line system will be done. 

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Strauss to close public hearing seconded by Selectmen Malagrifa 

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Mazow to approve the above petition from National Grid subject to the repayment is completed by National Grid seconded by Selectman Strauss.  
 Votes of the Board:
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Strauss to approve the recommendation of Andrew Maylor, Town Administrator to hire the consulting firm of MMA Consultants for the Assessment Consultant seconded by Selectman Mazow.
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Strauss to approve meeting minutes from April 6, 2010, seconded by Selectman Malagrifa. 

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Mazow to approve an invoice from Kopelman & Paige, P.C in the amount of $10, 362.00 for services through March 31, 2010, seconded by Selectman Strauss.
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Mazow to accept a donation from William and Doris Bithell Trust Foundation to the Swampscott Public Library in the amount of $2,000.00, seconded by Selectman Strauss. 
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Malagrifa to approve a donation from Joseph Cadiff Charitable Foundation to the Swampscott Police Department in the amount of $2,000.00 seconded by Selectman Van Dam.  

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Strauss to approve a request from Joan Caradonna of the SPOT ( Swampscott Park for Off Leash Time  ) dog park group to sell hot dogs at the Strawberry Festival pending approval from the Health Department  seconded by Selectman Malagrifa.
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Mazow to approve a request from POPS, Anne Padova to display a sandwich board on Town Hall lawn to advertise the Swampscott High School musical from March 15, 2010 through March 23, 2010, seconded by Selectman Van Dam. 
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Sullivan to approve a request from the Swampscott Big Blue Football and the Gridiron Club to hold the Strawberry Festival on June 27, 2010 , on the Town Hall lawn seconded by Selectman Mazow. 
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Strauss to authorize the Town Administrator to execute an amendment to the 2006 Activity and Use Limitation placed on the Water Tower property on Plymouth Lane seconded by Selectman Malagrifa. 
 The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Strauss on the recommendation of Andrew Mayor, Town Administrator to call for the list of names to be appointed to appoint a permanent firefighter seconded by Selectman Malagrifa. 

Town Administrator’s Report: 

Andrew W. Maylor, Town Administrator spoke on the following:

· Open Meeting Law changes.
· Profit & loss regarding Harbor activities. 
Selectmen’s Time:
Selectman Van Dam updated the Board and the community of the upcoming 3rd Annual Walk for Respect.
Selectman Strauss asked for anyone in the community that might be interested in running the 4th of July Parade to contact the Selectmen’s office. Selectman Strauss reminded the community of the upcoming golf tournament to benefit the 4th of July Fireworks.
Selectman Mazow informed all residents that the Town has provided each Selectmen with their own Town email and asked Andrew Maylor, Town Administrator to clarify that email. Selectman Mazow also reminded the community that all the Selectmen have  phone number ‘s where they can contacted and if anyone needs to send any mail directly to a Board member they are welcome to send it in a sealed envelope to the Selectmen’s office and it will forwarded to that Board member. 
Selectman Sullivan spoke on her thoughts that some of the community might feel that the Board and or the Town is not doing enough to sell the Town owned properties, she assured everyone that the Town is trying its best and gave a numbered update on how many have picked up the current RFP”s which is a positive amount compared to the last bid process.  
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Strauss to adjourn meeting at 10:20P.M seconded by Selectman Malagrifa.  

Attest:

Maureen Shultz 

Administrative Assistant 

